
Village of South Blooming Grove 
Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing 
Monday  

October 24, 2016 
7:02 P.M. 

 
 

 Call to order 
 

o Deputy Mayor Hickey called to order the Public Hearing regarding a proposed Local Law to 
exceed the tax levy limit at 7:04 pm on October 24, 2016 at the South Blooming Grove Village 
Hall located at 811 State Route 208, within the Village of South Blooming Grove, and having a 
mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

 Roll call 
 
The following persons were present:  
o James Mullany - Trustee 
o John Hickey – Deputy Mayor 
o James LoFranco- Trustee 
o Dennis Lynch, Esq. – Special Counsel 

 

Absent 
o Robert Jeroloman - Mayor 
o Dorine Sas – Trustee 

 

 Public Comments 

o Eric Vogelsberg – Asked why the taxes are being raised.  The board explained that this would allow 
the village to exceed the tax levy limit if necessary.  At this time it has not been determined if the 
village will exceed the tax levy limit.   

o Resident Dabrowski – inquired how much the taxes would go up.  The board explained that that will 
be determined after the budget is adopted.   

 
 Adjournment 

 
o This public hearing was closed.  Motion to close the public hearing by Deputy Mayor Hickey, 

seconded by Trustee LoFranco at 7:09 pm  3 Ayes, 2 Absent.  
  
 

 
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 
Kerry Dougherty, Village Clerk 


